

It comes from a very deep concern for our loved Fibre Arts 'family' that Nonie and I have had to do some very radical thinking and some even harsher decisions in these COVID-19 times!

As from this weekend, we are sending out notices to all that were coming to the September event in Ballarat that due to the COVID crisis that has hit Victoria and beyond, we are cancelling that event!

Very sad and totally frustrating... but what to do??

We are moving all of the September tutors to the April 2021 event.

This in itself causes other issues...

We have also decided that we are cancelling **ALL INTERNATIONAL tutors** that were to come in **April and July 2021**... this will impact on the tutors that you have on your list for 2021.

We have asked all the April and July 2021 tutors to consider coming to Fibre Arts in April and July 2022.

We have decided to leave internationals in the line-up for September 2021... surely we could all be ready by then to travel, so in saying this, I have asked Johanna Flanagan if she may be able to change her dates and come for the September 2021 event. I am awaiting her reply.

I think that you know that we are devastated by all these changes, but it is essential to keep our community and country safe... hate to have another lockdown like Melbourne is having to go thru, again!

Take care

Feeling a little miserable on a bloody freezing day here in Callignee!!

Glenys x